
 

 

Commission on Aging 

Lebanon Senior Center  

Regular Meeting 

October 12, 2021, 1:00pm     

 

 

 

Present:  Jim Donnelly, Liz Shilosky, Bonnie LeBlanc, Geri McCaw, Darlene Hathaway, 

Marion Russo, and Donna Lennox 

 

Also Attending:  Darcy Battye 

Absent: Gary Rockefeller , Jane Cady 

 

Meeting called to order at 1:09pm by Bonnie LeBlanc 

 

Approval of Minutes   Minutes from April 13, 2021 were read &accepted, motion made 

by Marion Russo and seconded by Geri McCaw with 1 abstention, Darlene Hathaway. 

 

Correspondence:  message from Town Hall….we must read and approve our meeting 

dates for the year 2022 at the November meeting. 

Treasurer’s Report:  We have unused funds for 2019-2020.  Therefore we are 

requesting use of these funds to repave our center parking lot.  It’s now before the town 

for approval. 

 

Reports: Director & Municipal Agent for the Elderly:  Darcy states most of the regular 

events are back in order since we opened Oct. 1
st
. A bequeath from a local senior will be 

used to add a washer and dryer to the salon as well as structural modifications to add a 

sewing/craft room. .  Brain training has resumed .  The Octoberfest Cabaret has been 

cancelled for this year.   

 

 Bingo: Bingo will not be resumed at this time. 

 Trips:  The first overnight trip since reopening will be this week to Penn/Dutch 

Country with 44 attending.  This has always been a popular trip.  The Macinac 

Island trip has been scheduled for June 2022 with 58 interested and possibly two 

busses.  There is another trip to Newport Playhouse possibly in December, but that 

is on hold for now.  There is also a Germany/Budapest trip proposed for 2022. 

 Luncheon:  Lunch has been resumed on Tuesdays and the attendance is slowly 

rebuilding. 

 



 

 Friends:  The Friends Committee has 2 openings and are looking for members to 

join and take an active part.  They have their Christmas Bazaar coming up on 

December 4
th

 and they are working on this event. 

 : 

Old Business:  n/a 

 

New Business: 

 The senior center is again in need of bus drivers.  Please apply if interested. 

 Halloween will be a big celebration for children this year.  Almost every person on 

the Green is participating in organized trick’or’treating  for all the kids.  There will 

also be a fire truck for the kids to see as well as members of the trick’or trunk 

group in the senior center parking.  The senior center is also handing out candy. 

 Darcy has also lined up several informational and entertaining events for the 

weekly lunch crowd. 

 

 

Public Forum:   

Adjourn:  

 Motion to adjourn at 2:25 was made by Marion Russo and seconded by Geri 

McCaw.All present agreed.  Our next meeting will be November 9, 2021. 

  

Respectfully submitted 

Donna Lennox 

 

 

  


